September 28th, 1926. Colonel C. W. Belton, Chairman, Federal Appeal Board, Elgin Building, Ottawa. Dear Colonel Belton:-I am enclosing herewith a letter I have received from Stewart, B. C. with reference to ex-Lieutenant Gordon P. Reinskey. I know Mr. Heinekey in Victoria in the pre-war days. He was a member of my old regiment - the 5th Garrison Artillery, and I often saw him play football. Will you please find out in any application has ever been made for readjustment of pension and advise me whether or not you think anything can be done for Yours faithfully,